# St. James Lutheran School



# Newsletter

October 9, 2020

# Equipping and Empowering Families and Students Through Christ

NO SCHOOL on Thursday and Friday of next week. The teachers will be participating in a Zoom conference on Thursday. Also there will not be a newsletter due to the short week. Enjoy the long weekend!!!

<u>Halloween reminder:</u> any type of costumes, dressing up, coloring of hair or other things that coincide with Halloween are not permitted at St. James Lutheran School during the school day. Thank you to all parents and students for your cooperation.

#### Dress Code Review:

Below is the dress code for St. James students as printed in the family handbook. From time to time it's good to review the policy and remind ourselves of what it says.

- 1. No T-shirts with improper writings, crop tops, or tank tops.
- 2. Shorts shall be longer than the fingertips when held at the student's side.
- Tight-fitting leggings may only be worn with skirts, dresses, or shirts that are modest and at least fingertip length around the entire body.
- 4. Dresses and skirts shall be modest and no shorter than three inches above the knee
- 5. Earrings should not be longer than one inch.
- Coats, sunglasses, and hats are items that may be worn to and from school, but not in the school building.
- 7. Students should be neat and clean in clothing and bodily appearance.
- 8. If a child is not properly attired, parents will be called to bring suitable clothing to school.
- Proper footwear, socks with shoes and sandals, should be worn for class and PE.
- Hats, caps, or headgear of any type is not allowed.
   Sunglasses are not allowed to be worn inside the building
- 11. No coloring of hair that would be disruptive to the class.
- 12. No tattoos or body colorings will be allowed.

Sunday, October 11

Choir:

10:30 a.m. Grades 1-2 Choir

Chapel Service: Wednesday, October 14

8:10 a.m. Vicar Dub

Chapel Service: Wednesday, October 21

8:10 a.m. Pastor Loder

<u>In Our Prayers</u>: This upcoming week please add these prayer requests to your daily prayer time:

- t Thanks for the beautiful warm weather to enjoy God's creation.
- t Thanks for the blessings that fill our days, like food, clothes and a place to live.
- t For Connie Baumann as she recovers from surgery.
- t For those serving in our military forces.
- t For good weather so that farmers can safely harvest their crops.
- t For all who are battling cancer and other illnesses.
- t Bless all pastors and teachers who bring your Word to others.

#### Position available:

We are in need of a nonKindergarten parent who would be willing to serve as a para in the Kindergarten class on Mondays, Wednesdays, and Fridays from noon – 1:00 p.m. If you are interested in this position, contact either Pastor Loder, or Nancy Butterfass at the school office.

## School Directory Correction:

Please make this change in your directory.

Staub, Jill
5099 Ingram Ave SW
Howard Lake MN 55349

<u>Chapel Offerings</u> have reached \$171.02 for the quarter. It's great to watch the thermometer's red line climb higher and higher! This money will help provide, food, clothing, school supplies and more for families in need, both here in the U.S. and around the world.

# Next Week at St. James School:

Sun., Oct. 11

10:30 a.m. Grades 1-2 Choir

CHILDREN'S CHOIR

Thurs., Oct. 15th & Fri. Oct 16th

No School

Teacher Conference

Mon., Oct. 19

7:00 p.m.

School Board Meeting

Wed. Oct. 21

8:10 a.m.

Chapel

Thurs. Oct. 22

Library

Sun. Oct. 25

10:30 a.m.

Preschool Choir

## In the Office:

- Yearbook order forms
- MLHS Knights Activities Guide
- Scrip order forms



# The boys and girls in the three year old preschool practice many different skills each day. Pictured aboveis Mrs. Stacey Sparkman, their teacher and below is Amber Zander, the preschool aide assisting with sorting practice.



The four year old preschoolers are learning about the days of the week, identifying numbers, letters, colors, and shapes to help them be ready for Kindergarten next year. Mrs. Kilpela is their teacher and Amber Zander is the aide.



### Students of the week:

<u>Lila Hennen</u> is in second grade this year. She was born in Otsego, Minnesota on July 18, 2013. Her parents are Alex and Stephanie. Lila's favorite person in the Bible is Esther and in school she likes math and science the most. In her free time, Lila enjoys games and crafts. Pancakes are her favorite food, Frozen 2 is her favorite movie, and Gravity, Falls, Raven's Home is a favorite TV show. Lila would make Covid go away to make the world better. When she grows up, Lila plans to be either a chef, or Elsa on ice.

<u>Warren Imberg</u> is also a second grader. He was born on August 15, 2012 in Hutchinson, Minnesota. His parents are Walter and Danielle, and he has one older brother, Wyatt and one younger brother, Watson. Wyatt's favorite person in the Bible is David and science is his best subject in school. He likes to eat hot ham and cheese sandwiches or clam chowder. Troll Hunters and Flash are his favorite TV shows and How to Train Your Dragon is his favorite movie. In his spare time, Warren likes to ride 4-wheeler or snowmobile, swim, run or go on vacation. Warren would take away sin from the world to make living here better and when he grows up, he wants to be an electrician.

#### **YEARBOOKS**

Remember that yearbooks <u>need to be preordered</u> by the end of the first quarter, Nov. 6, to be certain that you will get a copy in the spring when they are printed. Order forms are available in the school office. If you are not sure if you have ordered yet, contact the school office.

Spiral notebooks \$1.00

## <u>FYI</u>

Rulers

\$.60

We have a small "supply store" in the school office. Students may purchase these items if they run out.

Pencils \$.15 Pens \$.30 Erasers \$.60 Folders \$.20